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I. ACTION ITEMS 
  
      
A. Approval of Minutes – The Chair called for a motion to approve the minutes from the 

September 20, 2018 meeting.   Mr. Mugler moved to ap prove the minutes and Ms. Allmond 
seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved by all membe rs pres ent and voting.  
(Allmond, Bennett, Hill, Kemper, Kirk, Mugler) 

 
B. Financing Resolution – Ms. Deb Swiecinski, Associate Vic e President for Financial 

Servi ces, pres ented the Financing Resolution for  the Virginia College Building Authority 
(VCBA) Financing Authoriz ation for $45,000,000 in 9(d) bond financing for the 
Reconstruction of the Stadium at Forem an Field Capital Project.  She added that the 
University made a comm itment not to increase  student fees .  She also noted the University 
will start paying  on these funds in 2020.   

 
 Mr. Mugler moved to ap prove the Financing Res olution as presented to authoriz e up to 

$45,000,000 in 9(d) bond financing for reconstruction of the stadium at For em an Field.  Mr. 
Hall seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved by all member s present and 
voting.  ( Allmond, Bennett, Hill, Kemper, Kirk, Mugler) 

II. PRESENTATIONS 
 
 
A. Debt Management Annual Report – Ms. Deb Swiecinski, Associate Vic e President for 

Financial Servi ces, briefed the Committee on the University’s compliance with the Board’s 
Debt Management Policy.  The debt servi c e associ ated with this current debt  repres ents a 
Debt Burden Ratio  of 6.2% (annual debt servi c e to total operating expenses).  The proj e cted 
FY2019 debt servi ce  ratio  is 4.8% and the ratio remains in compliance with the Debt 
Management Policy.    

 
 Mr. Bennett asked when the Owens House will be completed.  It was responded that 

c onstruction will begin in January, 2019, with completion in 2020.   
 

 Mr. Mugler asked when the $20 million is withdrawn for the new stadium, will that put us  
below the requi r ed minimum?  Ms. Swiecinski responded that  in the minimum and 
max im um reserve, it is built in and added that we have a minimum reserv e that will keep us 
within the 10% reserv e minimum.  

 
B. Vice President’s Report – 



Mr. Rusty Waterfield, Associate Vice Pr esident for University Servi ces and CIO, and Ms. 
Deb Swiecinski, Associate Vice President for Financial Ser vi c es, to provide the information.  

 
 Mr. Johnson said the fall opening has been very su cces sful.  Some of the key proje cts this 

summ er  included t he Bookstore was updat ed and the Tech Store was moved from the 
second floor to the first floor.  Also, a new Genius Bar added in the computer section of the 
store



 Ms. Harri s introduced Mr. Jared Hoernig, Associ ate Director of Emergency Management, 
who presented Old Dominion University ’s re s pon se to Hurri cane Florence.  He briefed the 
Committee on the prepar ations that were put into effect to prepa re for the possi bility that 
Hurri cane Florence w ould hit the area and campus.  

 
 Vice President DuBois said this was a real ex peri ence and showed how much the plan 

worked for the campus.  
 
C. Capital Outlay Projects Status Report – Mr. David Robichaud, Assistant Director of 

Design and Construction, reported the status updates for cu rrent proj ects.  
 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:02 a.m.  
 
 
  
  


